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PRESS RELEASE






 
      1 April 2004
HOUSE BUILDERS WELCOME PLANNING INITIATIVES

Homes for Scotland, representing the house building and residential development industry in Scotland, has welcomed the initiatives announced today by the Scottish Executive to modernise and improve the planning system in Scotland. 

Homes for Scotland Executive Director, Bruce Black, said:

“Everyone recognises that the planning system in Scotland needs overhaul. It is not delivering for the people of Scotland and is all too often simply a block on development of all types.  We welcome the Executive’s commitment to improvement in the system and we will be keen to play our full part in the consultation process and the policy initiatives that will doubtless flow from that.

We support the principle of a national planning framework. The absence of such a framework is a major drawback and it should not be impossible to get agreement on spatial development priorities in a small country such as ours.  We will look carefully at the details of what is proposed.   

…cont/

We know only too well that the local authority development plans that are at the heart of the planning system are often woefully out of date and that councils often lack not the will but the resources to do something about this.  If this is not rectified many of the other improvements that Ministers seek may be difficult to achieve.

Our position on rights of appeal in planning matters is well known.  We fully support the need for maximum community involvement and will work to ensure this.  But it needs to be at the right stage in the process, which is at the development plan stage, not when developments are being brought forward within approved local authority development plans.  We would have to strongly resist proposals that would simply stifle and delay at a very late stage in the process development of all types, not just new homes but schools, hospitals, community facilities and everything else that communities need.  

The planning system is at the heart of how our country grows and develops and we need to get it right.”                 

###

About Homes for Scotland:

Homes for Scotland (www.homesforscotland.com) is the representative membership body for the home building and residential development industry in Scotland.  Its member companies provide over 80% of all new homes in Scotland.  The industry is the largest single user of the planning system in Scotland.  It also employs more than 110,000 people and added more than £3.5 billion to the Scottish economy in 2002.

For further information please contact:

Bruce Black - Homes for Scotland

Tel:  0131 243 2595
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